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SUBJECT:   A MOTION granting additional time for the regional policy committee to review legislation adopting the Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Export System Plan.

BACKGROUND:  
Per the King County Charter regional committees are charged with the responsibility of developing, reviewing and recommending ordinance and motions adopting, repealing, or amending county-wide policies and plans.  The Council assigns proposed ordinances or motions to a committee for review.  “When a proposed policy or plan is referred to a regional committee for review, a time limit for such review shall be one hundred twenty days or such other time as is jointly established by the metropolitan county council and the committee, which shall be confirmed in the form of a motion by the metropolitan county council.”
Typically, it is assumed the maximum review time will be 120 days.  If a regional committee needs additional review time -- request and approval of time extension is typically accomplished via a motion approved by the Council.  
SUMMARY:  
Proposed Motion 2007-0297 (Attachment 1) grants additional time for the Regional Policy Committee (RPC) to review the Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Export System Plan, which is pending approval via Proposed Ordinance 2006-0450.  
Proposed Ordinance 2006-0450 was originally introduced in October 2006, and was re-introduced (and referred to the RPC)  on February 5, 2007  thereby establishing a June 5, 2007 as the end date for committee review.  The committee was briefed on the plan at its October 2006 meeting, including accompanying correspondence and testimony from representatives of the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee (MSWMAC) recommending adoption of the plan following completion of the third-party, independent review of the plan.  RPC members agreed with MSWMAC’s recommendation and have to date delayed action on the legislation until the independent review and results are known.  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0450 and final review of the Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Export System Plan are therefore still pending in the RPC.
Contracting with the consultants conducting the independent review has taken longer than expected.  The tentative schedule has them concluding their work in mid-June or later.   Therefore RPC review and action on Proposed Ordinance 2006-0450 will not be completed by June 5th.  

Based on the anticipated delivery of independent consultant’s review and leaving time for deliberations and subsequent RPC meetings -- Proposed Motion 2007-0297 extends the review period and the action until August 31, 2007. 
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